
Referring to the posting at Lloyd’s Cof­
fee House and the Royal Exchange, Mr. 
Preston, in his book on “ Privy Council Ap­
peals,” says:

“ This quaint old custom dates back to 
the times when captains of outward-bound 
ships used to congregate at the Exchange 
and at Lloyd’s, and make a note of these 
summonses. But the practice of posting 

« the notices is now practically useless, as a
Respondent is always duly notified by the 
Registrar of the Court appealed from that 
an appeal to the Privy Council is pending 

. in which he is to be Respondent ; and it
ought to be sufficient if the Registrar of the 
Colonial Court certifies on the Record that 
the Respondent had been duly served with 
notice of the Appeal. As it is, three months 
and a half are wasted, and the parties put to 
useless expense.”

One would think that if notice is to be 
given anywhere in England it should be at 
the office of the High Commissioner or
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